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“For by grace are ye saved through faith; and that not of yourselves: it is the gift of God.”  (Ephesians 2:8) 
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“Worthy is the Lamb that was slain to receive power, and riches, and wisdom,  
and strength, and honour, and glory, and blessing.”  (Revelation 5:12) 

Dear Praying Friends:                                                         

I had a special time of private worship after reading this verse a few weeks ago. Handel’s music for this verse 
always comes to mind—the bass lead note followed by the choral proclamation, “Worthy is the Lamb.” Not long 
after this, I was back in Genesis for my daily readings and was reminded again of the reason why we need the 
sacrifice of God’s Lamb for our redemption. 

Recently, a man came to the clinic with several physical problems, but it seemed like there was something more. 
One of my staff told me the man was reported to be under demonic oppression. He heard the Gospel preached 
before the clinic time, I talked with him and his wife, and Pastor Thelamour prayed with them before they left. 
When the man came for his return visit, he told me he had thought about what was said and then went to his wife’s 
pastor.  After talking with him, the man placed his faith in Jesus Christ. He and his wife had big smiles while he 
was telling me this—a definite change from the previous visit! 

Praise   I returned safely to Haiti on January 12, and started back in the clinic on January 18. 
 The paperwork for the clinic property is almost complete. 
 The entire area received several good, sometimes very heavy rains, which has greatly helped the farmers.  

A crew sealed most of the Ministry Residence roof. The rains showed that all the leaks have been stopped. 
 God has given grace to deal with some very sick patients. One of the first people I saw on my return in 

January was with the Lord before the week was over. 
Projects We now have the panels, batteries, etc., for the solar system and hope to have that in place and running 

soon. It would be very helpful to have the batteries charged before teams come. 
 We have at least one, and possibly two, teams coming in April. The electrical work and plumbing need to 

be installed in the Ministry Residence before it can be used. My desire is to move to the new location in 
May, as God wills. 

Prayer  In addition to all that is usually going on here, the Maranatha missionaries and Haitian churches have 
 planned many additional activities for the coming months. Those include seminars, a missions conference 
 at an outlying church, activities for young people, and building a church. Please pray that the activities will 
 be fruitful and bring God glory. 
 The general elections were canceled in January. That left the president’s post vacant, and we now have a 
 provisional government. General elections have been promised for this spring. We would like to see a 
 reasonably calm process, as well as the election of good leaders. 

The Lamb of God was slain for the sins of all mankind, but He did not stay in the tomb. He rose from the dead and 
is now alive forevermore and sitting at the right hand of God the Father. Truly, He is worthy of the praise and 
adoration of all creation! 

                       “Blessing, and honour, and glory, and power, be unto him that sitteth upon the throne,   
 and unto the Lamb for ever and ever”   (Revelation 5:13). 

Have a blessed Resurrection Sunday! 

In our Lord’s service, 

 

Anne Livingston, MD 


